
  

Catholic   Church  

Pastor ......................... Reverend Monsignor John M. Costello 
 

Associate Pastor ................................ Reverend Edward J. Voltz 
 

Senior Priest in Residence   ......................................................................................... 
 ..................................... Reverend Monsignor Gregory L. Schmidt  
 
Deacons ééééééééééééééééééééééééé.Deacon John Komotos 
 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.Deacon Richard Renard 
 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé...Deacon Joseph Sulze 
                                                                             (Retired) 
 
 
PARISH STAFF  
 

School Principal  ..................................................................... Dr. John Freitag 
 
Coordinator of Adult  
Faith Formation .................................................................................... Linda Doyle  
 

Coordinator of Elementary  
Faith Formation ................................................................... Andrea Bonsanti 
 

Director of Finance and  
Operations  ............................................................................................. Kevin Stillman  
 
Director of  
Sacred Music ééééééééééééééééééééééRyan Bolinger 
 
 
St. Peter Mission Statement 

Built on the rock of St. Peter, the Apostle of faith, 

love and forgiveness, we are a Catholic parish 

dedicated to live, witness and proclaim the good 

news of Christ through worship, education and 

loving service to each other and our community. 
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Visit us on the Internet at 

www.stpeterkirkwood.org  

or send your comments to: 

info@stpeterkirkwood.org 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Please call the Rectory (966-8600) for details 

regarding participation in the preparation program. 

We encourage expectant parents to make 

arrangements for the preparation program at least a 

few months prior to the birth of their child. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Please contact the rectory for details regarding 

the preparation program. In accordance with 

Archdiocesan policy, couples should contact a 

member of the parish clergy at least six months 

prior to their proposed wedding date. 
 

Holy Orders and Consecrated (Religious) Life 

If interested, please call the parish rectory or the 

Archdiocesan Office of Vocations at 792-6460  
 

Rectory/Parish Office 

243 West Argonne Drive 

Saint Louis, Missouri 63122 

966-8600 (Phone) 

966-5721 (Fax) 
 

Saint Peter Elementary School 

Pre-K thru Eighth Grade 

215 North Clay 

Saint Louis, Missouri 63122 

821-0460  
 

Parish School of Religion 

Andrea Bonsanti, 821-0460, ext. 4208 
 

Religious Education Offices - Ursuline Hall 

Offices of Faith Formation 

Linda Doyle, 822-1347, ext. 3001 
 

Wedding Coordinator 

Cathy Herrmann, 822-1347, ext. 3000 
 

Pastoral Council 

Mr. Rob Schoelch, Chairperson, 314-602-4505  

Mrs. Julie Council, Vice Chairperson, 314-406-7295  

Mrs. Lisa Dreyer, Secretary, 314-402-3115  
 

Finance Commission 

Mrs. Marie Appelbaum, Chairperson, 962-7737  
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 

314-289-6101 Ext. 2220 (Voice Mail) 
 

Parish Center 

821-6219  
 

 

 

 

Bulletin Deadline!! 

Articles intended for publication in the Bulletin must be 

submitted to the rectory (ably@stpeterkirkwood.org)  

by Monday, at 3:OOPM for the following Sundayõs 

Bulletin. All announcements must be in writing with a 

name and telephone number attached. 
 

Please remember St. Peter Catholic Church in your will. 

 

 

Sunday Mass Schedule 

Saturday: 5:OOPM (Satisfies Sunday obligation) 

Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:OOAM, 11:OOAM and 5:OOPM 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule 

Monday - Friday: 6:45AM & 8:15AM 

Saturday: 8:15AM 

 

Holy Day Mass Schedule 

Consult the bulletin for Mass times 

http://www.stpeterkirkwood.org 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday: 3:45 to 4:45PM or by appointment 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Monday - Friday, 6:00AM to 10:00PM 

St. Angela Merici Chapel in Ursuline Hall  

adjacent to the Church building 

For more information or to sign up for a weekly  

Holy Hour of prayer contact 

Kathy Fotouhi at 821-4347  
 

Baptism 

Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday of the month at 12:30PM. 

Please call the Rectory (966-8600) for details regarding 

participation in the preparation program.  We encourage 

expectant parents to make arrangements for the preparation 

program at least a few months prior to the birth of their child. 
 

Weekly Anointing and Prayer 

After the 9:OOAM Mass each Sunday, we will celebrate 

the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick, for anyone 

who has the need to receive this sacrament. This is meant 

to include such concerns as upcoming diagnostic tests, 

limitations of aging, anxiety, depression, undue stress, 

addiction, etc. for all ages. 
 

Please gather in the pews at the front of church 

and the priest will be with you approximately 

10 minutes after Mass is over. 

WELCOME TO ST. PETER 

St. Peter Parish Prayer 
  

Lord, thank you for the rich history you have  

bestowed on our family of St. Peter in Kirkwood. 
  

Blessed by your grace, we ask that you be present  

in our parish today.  Guide us as we celebrate our  

gifts through worship, education and loving service. 
  

Holy Spirit, create within us a vision for the future that  

we live, witness and proclaim the good news of Christ. 
  

Amen 
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Fourth Sunday of Lent March 11, 2018 

Stations of the CrosséA Totally Lenten Devotion 
There is something in us that moves us to visit the scene 

where an important event occurred. Visitors flock to the 

Ford Theatre to stand where President Lincoln was 

assassinated; mourners visit the site of the Oklahoma City 

bombing; Elvis admirers tour Graceland.  So it was for the 

early Christians who greatly desired to journey to Jerusalem 

and to see with their own eyes the places where Jesus lived, 

suffered and died.  The traditional sites of the Lordôs 

passion soon became popular stopping places; even today 

the Via Dolorosa is included in most pilgrimagesô 

itineraries. 
 

Because not everyone was able to visit Jerusalem, pilgrims 

brought back stories and images of what they had seen for 

those who remained at home.  Eventually shrines that 

focused on the passion and death of the Lord appeared all 

over Europe.  In the fourteenth and fifteenth centuries, 

increased emphasis on the suffering of the Messiah, coupled 

with the fervor of the Franciscan Friars, led to widespread 

acceptance of a devotion that traced the footsteps of Jesus 

from his trial to his tomb. 
 

But it was more than curiosity that caused this devotion to 

flourish.  Prayers that emphasized Jesusô obedience unto 

death, sorrow for sin, and Godôs abiding love and mercy 

were at the heart of it.  Although the reforms of the Second 

Vatican Council placed greater emphasis on the Sunday 

Mass, the Stations of the Cross are still a valuable resource 

for prayer, especially during Lent, with its twofold 

emphasis on baptismal renewal and penitential acts.  
 

Essential to this devotion, whether prayed by an individual 

or a group, is meditation on the passion of the Lord in 

spoken and sung prayer, and movement from one station to 

the next.  Ideally, everyone walks in procession to each 

station, uniting ourselves in our bodies to the Lordôs 

passion and death. 
 

The number of stations has varied widely over the 

centuries.  Recent revisions have omitted stations not 

included in the scriptures, and added stations that are, such 

as Jesus praying in the Garden of Olives, the denial of Jesus 

by Peter and Jesusô promise to the good thief.  Frequently, a 

fifteenth station depicting the resurrection of Jesus is added 

to illustrate the fullness of the Paschal Mystery. 
 

Church Sunday Securityé 

Recently Kevin Stillman, our Director of Finance and 

Operations, Bill Bommarito, a parishioner and one of our 

ushers at Mass, and I met with the Kirkwood Police 

Department to discuss the security of our church during our 

weekend Masses in light of shootings around the country in 

our schools, churches, and other public venues. 
 

Unfortunately, in todayôs world, our churches and schools 

have become targets for unstable people, who clearly have 

severe mental issues and think that killing and hurting as 

many people as possible will somehow ease their pain or 

right a wrong that they believe they have been dealt. 

What is the plan?  Beginning the weekend of March 17 & 

18, 2018, St. Peter Church will ñlockò most of the exterior 

doors at the beginning of each Mass and ñunlockò those 

doors at the end of each Mass. Please note, too, as required 

by the Kirkwood Fire Department, that all of the doors of 

our church are equipped with ñPanic Barsò which means 

you are always able to exit the church from the inside even 

though the doors may be locked from the outside. 
 

After the start of each Mass, the ñunlockedò doors will be 

the four doors facing Argonne Drive. We are asking one 

usher, at each Mass, to stay in the Gathering Space in order 

to see everyone coming into Church after Mass has begun.  

In the event of the unthinkable, that usher will be instructed 

to rush into the main church and ñalertò all parishioners that 

we have a ñshooter.ò  Your job is to move as quickly as 

possible to the nearest exit or, if you are older or for some 

reason cannot move quickly, get down and hide as best you 

can. 
 

How do I get out?  Like any venue you attend, when you sit 

down, KNOW where your nearest exit is and your second 

nearest exit.  Assuming the shooter would enter from the 

BACK of church, you would NOT use the Gathering Space 

as an exit.  You would try to use the three exits in the front 

of the church; the EAST door, near the altar, the WEST 

door near the Blessed Virgin Mary Statue or run up the 

steps on the altar and exit to your LEFT and go out sacristy 

doors by the bell tower.  If you are in the ñcry room,ò there 

is another WEST door near the drinking fountain, you could 

try to exit there or use the steps right outside the ñcry roomò 

and go downstairs to the basement of the church.  The long 

hallway (and the north stairs) will bring you to the sacristy 

doors near the bell tower exit.  NOTE: If, for some reason, 

the shooter would not be in the back of church, but sitting 

among us or somehow entered from the FRONT of church, 

run to the nearest exit AWAY from the shooter. 
 

What is the likelihood of this happening at our church?  

Very, very slim.  However, we never would have expected, 

that two blocks away at our City Hall, we would experience 

a shooter-related tragedy.  We believe, with some simple 

and proactive measures, all of us are more prepared and 

safer. 
 

What can I do to help?  The best thing all of can do to help 

our entire campus (church and school), is to pray to the 

Lord to keep all of our parishioners safe.  Prayer is the most 

powerful preparation that can save lives.  None of this is 

intended to scare anyone.  It is intended to help keep our 

parishioners as safe as possible which each of us enjoy the 

blessings of St. Peter Church and School. 
 

Spring is but a few days awayéYippee!!  Have a great 

week and Iôll see you in church. 
 

Monsignor Jack 

1-3-5 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday, March 12 

 6:45AM Jerri Rabe 

 8:15AM Paul Gegg 

Tuesday, March 13 

 6:45AM All Souls Living & Deceased 

 8:15AM Doris Harrison 

Wednesday, March 14 

 6:45AM John Wehrle 

 8:15AM John Sapienza 

Thursday, March 15 

 6:45AM Leonard L. Mottert 

 8:15AM Everett Rottger 

Friday, March 16 

 6:45AM Betty Moriarity 

 8:15AM Michael Petro 

Saturday, March 17 

 8:15AM SVDP St. Peter Conference 

 5:00PM Kathleen Fitzgerald 

Sunday,March 18 

 7:30AM Robert L. Mottert 

 9:00AM Betty Moriarity 

 11:00AM People of St. Peter 

 5:00PM Dan OôLeary 

 

MASS SERVERS 
Saturday, March 17 

 5:00PM Clara Linhares, Brooke Roedel,  

  Meghan McLaughlin 

 Sunday, March 18 

 7:30AM Cece Miller, Ellie Polling, Grace Decker 
 

 9:00AM Henry Moran, Grant Thornberry,  

  Anthony Zangara 
  

 11:00AM Jacob Jueker, Maggie McDoniel,  

  Kathryn Buss 
 

 5:00PM Bernadette Russell, Luke Moorman,  

                                Charlie Moffatt 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Interested in being a Eucharistic Minister? 

Contact Teri Appelbaum at tappelbaum@sbcglobal.net or  

314-614-3208. 
 

Scheduled Eucharistic Ministers - March 17/18 

Note: Shut-in visitors are indicated in parentheses ( ) 
 

Saturday, March 17 

 5:00PM: D. Imig, R. Ross, L. Schrock, M. Shepard,  

  K. Shreves, J. Starrs, J. Temme, K. Uxa 
 

Sunday, March 18 

 7:30AM: C. Baum, C. Behl, L. Flick, C. Herre, J. Hirsch, 

P. Ragland, S. Shaw, M. Welsch 
 

 9:00AM: L. Abeln Meyer, A. DiSalvo, R. Girard,  

  C. Traub, (J. Maddock), (M. McEvoy),  

  (R. Medley), (M. Pickering) 
 

 11:00AM: S. Dietz, M. Eschbacher, K. Komotos,  

  B. Nordmann, M. Schmit, B. Thomas,  

  K. Vrlenich, (T. Herbig),  
 

 5:00PM: M. Carabas, C. Henke, K. Kelley, M. Lorbert,  

  C. Lorms, J. Lorms, A. Stillman, K. Stillman 

 

LECTORS 
           Time First Lector  Second Lector 

Saturday, March 17 

 5:00PM Bob Barrett Edd Jennings 
  

Sunday, March 18 

 7:30AM Doug Caldwell Jane Sulze 
  

 9:00AM John Kindschuh Diane Cantwell 
   

 11:00AM Martha Broyles Greg Linhares 
  

 5:00PM Teen Lector Teen Lector 

March 11, 2018 

WELCOME VISITORS 
We are happy you decided to worship with us today.  Please 

introduce yourself to Father following Mass in the Gathering 

Area in the back of church.  If you would like information about 

registering as a new parish member please stop by the Welcome 

Desk in the Gathering Area to pick up a registration form or call 

the parish office (966-8600).  The Welcoming Committee 

Please note that hypo-allergenic incense  

may be used at all 5:00pm, 9:00am and 

11:00am weekend Masses. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF MARCH 11, 2018 
Sunday:   2 Chr 36:14-16, 19-23/Ps 137:1-2, 3, 4-5,  

  6 [6ab]/Eph 2:4-10/Jn 3:14-21 Scrutiny:  

  1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-13a/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5,  

  6 [1]/Eph 5:8-14/Jn 9:1-41 or Jn 9:1, 6-9,  

  13-17, 34-38 

Monday:  Is 65:17-21/Ps 30:2 and 4, 5-6, 11-12a and  

  13b [2a]/Jn 4:43-54  

Tuesday:  Ez 47:1-9, 12/Ps 46:2-3, 5-6, 8-9 [8]/Jn 5:1-16  

Wednesday:  Is 49:8-15/Ps 145:8-9, 13cd-14, 17-18  

  [8a]Jn 5:17-30  

Thursday:  Ex 32:7-14/Ps 106:19-20, 21-22, 23 [4a]/ 

  Jn 5:31-47  

Friday:   Wis 2:1a, 12-22/Ps 34:17-18, 19-20, 21 and  

  23 [19a]/Jn 7:1-2, 10, 25-30  

Saturday:  Jer 11:18-20/Ps 7:2-3, 9bc-10, 11-12 [2a]/ 

  Jn 7:40-53 

REMEMBER YOUR LOVED ONES . . . 
with a daily or weekend Mass 

intention.  Stop by the rectory office 

to schedule a date. 

SCHOOL LITURGY SCHEDULE  
Wednesday, March 28 Lenten Weekday        K-8 

EARLY BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS: 
¶ Bulletin announcements for the March 25th bulletin are due 

Monday, March 12th. 

¶ Bulletin announcements for the April 1st bulletin are due 

Monday, March 19th. 
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ST. PATRICK CENTER MOBILE OUTREACH 
Please keep this important ministry in mind on your next shop-

ping trip.  Breakfast bars, granola type bars, chips, cookies, water, 

and soda are some of the suggested donations. The Health De-

partment requires that all food items come prepackaged. The team 

takes donated items to our cityôs streets as they reach out to the 

homeless in hopes of connecting them to other services provided 

by St. Patrick Center.  
 

Call Jennifer Moritz 909-6756 with any questions.   
 

Thank you to all who donate to this ministry!!   
 

Donations are accepted every day at 450 Burns Avenue, Kirk-

wood.  Look for the green tub! 

PLEASE NOTE SCHEDULE CHANGE  

 

Stations of the Cross & Benediction 
 

            FRIDAY 
 

March 16  7:00 pm 
 

March 23  7:00 pm 
 

Good Friday - Stations only 

 March 30  7:00 pm 
                 (Good Friday) 

Lenten Regulations 
Ash Wednesday, February 14, 

and Good Friday, March 30, 

are days of fast and abstinence.  

The other Fridays of Lent are 

days of abstinence only.  All 

other days of Lent should be 

marked by acts of penance and 

charity. 
 

Fasting is defined as one full meal and two smaller meals, with 

nothing in between, for those aged 18 ï 59.  Water and medica-

tion are not a part of fasting. 
 

Abstinence is not eating meat, for those aged 14 and older. 
 

For those who are sick or infirm, the law does not oblige, but 

Catholics should not lightly hold themselves excused. 

FISH FRY 
The Fish Friars will be serving meals on 

Fridays during Lent from 4:30-7:00PM in 

the School Dining Hall.  Our normal fare 

of baked or deep fried cod, fried shrimp, or 

a rotating special entrée will be available.   
 

The special on March 16 will be -  
 

Erin go Bragh 
Crusted Haddock (1) 

(Recipe from Bord Bia - The Irish Food Board) 

(Limited to the first 120 orders) 

Irish Soda Bread 
 

Parishioners with last names beginning S-Z  

are asked to donate a dessert. 
 

Shut-ins may call 821-6219 between 4:00 and 5:00PM for free 

delivery. Your meal will be delivered between 5:30 & 6:00PM.  

We also provide free delivery to residents of Adams Place, 

Rose Hill House, Concordia House and Kirkwood House. 

$8.00 adultôs plate and $5.00 childôs plate.  We are now offer-

ing beer and wine.  Carry outs and additional seating will be in 

the gym.  We will again accept major credit/debit cards. 
 

Check out our page on the St. Peter web-site for updates. 

TRIP TO POLAND WITH FR. TIM FOY 
"Come with me to Poland! Everyone needs to be invigorated in the Faith and Poland is a nation that exists because of the Faith".  Those 

are the words of Father Tim Foy.  He will be leading a pilgrimage to Poland in October.  Warsaw, Krakow, the Black Madonna Shrine, 

Auschwitz and the Shrine of Divine Mercy are all on the itinerary.  If you are interested, or have any questions, feel free to call Father 

Foy at 636-583-2488 or Jeff Stoll, tour director, at 314-556-2077. 

Easter Flowers Donated in Memory 

and in Honor of:  June & Russ Weber, John & 

Eva McCracken, Mr. & Mrs. William Matthews,  

Curt Weingartner, Lawrence Fangmeier,  

John A. Shaw, Graciela Hartenbach, Mr. Angel 

and Mrs. Rosa Zardetto, Atilio Arrillaga, Carlos 

Estrada, Alejandro Braun Valle, Ruth Turbintun, 

Mr. & Mrs. E. M. Rowley, Mr. & Mrs. J. T. Giles, Larry Chott, 

and Allen Chott. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Reconciliation will be available during  

Holy Week here at St. Peter: 
 

Tuesday, March 27,  

following 8:15am Mass 
 

Wednesday, March 28, 

     7:00pm - 8:00pm 

For a listing of additional parishes in  

our area where confessions will be  

available, please visit: archstl.org. 

           RESISTING HAPPINESS -  

                              THIS COMING MONDAY  
A Lenten discussion/prayer time using Matthew Kellyôs recent 

book RESISTING HAPPINESS has been changed to a one 

night discussion on Monday, March 12.  Copies of this book were 

distributed the first weekend in January and additional copies will be 

available. 
 

The discussion will be on Monday, March 12th, from 7:00-

8:30pm in the Msgr. Westhoff Room in Ursuline Hall. 
 

The discussion will include: prayer/quiet reflection/small group 

sharing/large group sharing.  Mary Ann Peters will be the facilita-

tor. 
 

If you wish to give yourself a Lenten prayer/discussion experi-

ence please register with Linda Doyle at 314-822-1347 or 

ldoyle@stpeterkirkwood.org. 

mailto:ldoyle@stpeterkirkwood.org
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SEASONS OF HOPE - Season 4 
A St. Peter Support Group for the Bereaved 

          A Christ -centered support group is for you if any of these are true: 
You are looking for friends in Christ to share your journey of sorrow. 

Youôve been trying to figure out the meaning of your grief. 
You want to get on with life but havenôt been able to.  

You are open to new ways of coping with your grief. 

You find comfort in the teaching of Christ. 

You donôt want to feel alone anymore. 
 

Our Lord assured us that those who mourn are blessed, and that they shall be comforted. Seasons of Hope offers 

bereaved parishioners an opportunity to come together to share in Godôs love. Seasons of Hope help us explore 

mourning through scripture, prayer, reflection activities and faith sharing.  Come and be comforted. 
 

Seasons of Hope, Season Four meets for six sessions. Anyone who is mourning the loss of a loved one is encour-

aged to attend and invited to bring a guest. Please join us for Season 4 at the St. Peter Teacherôs Lounge,  

Mondays, Apr. 2 - June 18, 7-8:30pm. 
 

Monday, Apr 2    Monday, May 21 

Monday, Apr 16    Monday, June 4 

Monday, Apr 30    Monday, June 18 
 

If you have questions, please contact one of the following facilitators: 

  Mike Mahn     Kay Komotos   Jeannie Thornberry 

 mmahn@pcsmetals.com              kkomotos@outlook.com         jthornberry@melanomahopenetwork.org  

STS. TERESA & BRIDGET FOOD PANTRY  
 

"FOR I WAS HUNGRY AND YOU GAVE ME FOOD..." 
 

This Sunday the KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS will be collecting donations for Sts. Teresa and Bridget food pantry - please donate gener-

ously.  These funds support our Family Shoppers program (grade school families that volunteer to shop for food for the pantry monthly) 

headed up by Kristen Figge.  Thank you everyone for supporting the Sts. Teresa and Bridget pantry.  We count on your help every 

month. 
 

Food donations will be delivered to the pantry MARCH 19th.  Jesus is counting on each of us to feed his hungry people. 
 

DROP OFF LOCATION ~  

Candy and John Behl, 319 East Adams, Kirkwood (block and a half east of the YMCA).  Please donate cans that are no larger than 30 

ounces; anything larger is difficult for us to carry. 

ST. PETER AND PAUL SOUP KITCHEN 
The volunteers who came to serve the hungry in Soulard at St Peter and Paul 

served 62 guests at noon on Saturday, March 3. There were 8 adults who came to 

serve and work in the kitchen that day.  Four eager third graders who attend St. 

Peter School/PSR also came to help serve cold drinks to the diners.  Many thanks 

to their chaperones, Deanne Mead, Liz Gorsuch, Greg Meyer, and Pete Villhard 

for bringing the children and helping out with other duties as needed.  We used 15 

cooks at home and 12 who provided side items to produce the meal.  The staff at 

St Peter and Paul Community Services always let us know how much they appre-

ciate St. Peterôs service each month. They comment that we have some of the hap-

piest and most friendly people coming to help out.  They also really LOVE the 8-9 

year olds coming as part of our Faith in Action program for youth.  The diners 

always really enjoy seeing them too. 
 

If you are interested in helping out in any way with this ministry please contact 

Mary Raizman at mraizman@charter.net. 

HAITIAN BIRTHING KIT ASSEMBLY 
 

 WHEN: THURSDAY, MARCH 15 AT 7:30PM 
 WHERE: URSUINE HALL ñ LIBRARY 

Please join us in assembling the Haitian Birthing 

Kits!!!  Leave the kids and husbands at home and 

head on up to Ursuline Hall to meet some other 

moms and most importantly, help us provide the 

women of Haiti care and comfort during their birth-

ing process. 

Drinks and snacks will be provided. 
 

These kits involve collections of supplies, packing, 

and mailing to the women in Haiti.  They save 

many lives by ensuring clean supplies for mothers 

and babies during delivery. 
 

For more info call 314-330-2372 

mailto:mraizman@charter.net
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This month of March . . . 

    the Respect Life Committee will be focusing on 

FINAL SESSION IN THE SERIES  - 
 

YOU NEED NOT HAVE ATTENDED THE FIRST TWO  
SESSIONS TO BE ABLE TO FOLLOW AND  

ENJOY THE PRESENTATION. 
 

MONDAY, MARCH 19TH  
7:00PM  

URSULINE HALL 
Last month, parishioner Jim Linhares offered two adult 

education sessions entitled: "Creation, Procreation,  

Re-Creation: Grace and Challenge in Building an 

Authentic Culture of Life."   The sessions were well-

received and well-attended.  The final session in the 

series will be offered this month on -  
 

Monday, March 19th at 7 p.m. in Ursuline Hall  
 

Refreshments will be served. Please join us! 

The Focus of our Respect Life Committee for March is Care for the Elderly:  

The beauty, elegance, wisdom and grace of our beloved aged 

The Catholic Church is one of the staunchest supporters of a personôs right to life. Their scope is not limited to simply being against 

abortion, as the term ñpro-lifeò may imply. Rather, the church believes that everyoneðyoung, old, those with disabilities and handi-

capped, those in prisonðhas the right to live as normal a life as possible. 
 

Elderly care is a unique challenge. As the body and mind begin to break down, caregivers often must make tough decisions about the 

comfort and care of the elderly. The Catholic Church teaches that those in need deserve even more respect and care so that they may lead 

normal and active lives for as long as possible. Medical care to lessen suffering is paramount for the elderly to maintain their dignity at 

this stage in their lives. 
 

One of the ways the Catholic religion differs from other Christian denominations is by the Catholic Churchôs practice of sacraments.  

Sacraments are actions that Catholics take over the course of their lives that bring them closer to God. 
 

The seven sacraments include baptism, reconciliation, Holy Eucharist, confirmation, matrimony, holy orders and anointing of the sick. 

When a person is elderly, has a terminal disease or is preparing for surgery he or she may receive this sacrament.   
 

A priest anoints the personôs head with oil and says ñThrough this holy anointing may the Lord in his love and mercy help you with the 

grace of the Holy Spirit. May the Lord who frees you from sin save you and raise you up.ò  
 

By offering this sacrament to elderly and ill, the Catholic Church reinforces their stand that the elderly deserve the same rights and re-

spect given to anyone at any time during his or her life. 
 

Please ñSave the Dateò for two informative seminars that will provide valuable direction and discussion on two important topics: 
 

March 15, First Seminar, Legal Implications: Wills, trusts, elder law, financing options and estate planning led by Brian Quinn, Attor-

ney, Quinn Estate and Elder Law. Ursuline Hall, Deutschmann Room, 7 pm to 8 pm. Questions and Answers to follow. 
 

March 22, Second Seminar, Practical Implications: solutions and resources within the St.  Louis Archdiocese led by Stacy Muehlher, 

Marketing Manager, Cardinal Ritter Senior Services. Ursuline Hall, Deutschmann Room, 7 pm to 8 pm. Questions and Answers to fol-

low. 
 

March 24th and 25th, Resources: Information Table in our Gathering Space after all Masses.  Staffed by Stacy Muehlher. 

CARE FOR THE AGED 


